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SLT Minutes February 10, 2021      Time: 4:02 – 5:41pm 
	Attendees:

	Principal:  Jason Vanderwalker              


 
                                                                      District Family Leadership Coordinator: David Swift                                                                                                           

	DC 37:  Binta Thiam Jennings                                                                                                                                    UFT Rep:  Jaime Kurtzman                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                         

	Teachers: Lisa Bilodeau, Hal Eisenberg , Allison Fahrbach, Stephen Eller

	Parents: Lillian Esposito, Cynthia Demonte, Ronnye Hightower, Evelyn Ponce                                               Students:  Arianye Puello

	College Advisor:  Jessica Callahan


Proceedings
Welcome & meeting called to order at 4:02 pm by Mrs. Esposito.
Hal Eisenberg, Jessica Callahan, Allison Fahrbach
Mr. Eisenberg and Mrs. Fahrbach presented the following:
· Mr. Eisenberg provided an overview of what SEL is and its importance to the Veritas community.
· Mr. Eisenberg and Mrs. Fahrbach presented data from an SEL survey which was recently administered to students and staff.
· Mrs. Esposito inquired as to the number of students to whom the survey was sent. 
· Mrs. Kurtzman proposed a strategy to improve the future administration of the survey in a remote setting.

· The survey data related positive aspects of the student’s and teacher’s experience at Veritas as well as areas in which the school can improve.

· Mr. Vanderwalker spoke about his Consultation Meeting with Student Government which addressed many of the student concerns discussed in the SEL presentation.
· Mrs. Callahan informed the committee about the April SAT exam which will be taken in person in the school building.

· Mrs. Esposito praised Mrs. Callahan for her efforts in assisting students and parents with the College application process. 
Mr. Vanderwalker addressed the following: 
· The transition into the spring semester has gone smoothly: Cohort C was collapsed and there are fewer teacher preps.
· The school’s partnership with The Anne Frank center will begin in February.
· The ELA department’s partnership with Lincoln Center will continue in the spring semester. 

· Research-based Renzulli projects were conducted in the ELA and Social Studies departments last week.
· The school is celebrating each day of Black history month by highlighting individual achievements. 

· Mr. Pichardo and Mrs. Fahrbach are currently leading teachers in professional development sessions in Culturally Responsive Teaching. 

· The school is in the planning stages in developing a partnership with Vaughn College.
· The school is initiating an assessment development team to help bridge remote learning and in person instruction.

· More technology and laptops are being purchased for next year.
· As of this date, graduation protocols are not yet known, so preparations are being made for a possible virtual ceremony.
Mrs. Kurtzman provided the Teacher/UFT update  
· The Consultation Committee met with Mr. Vanderwalker to brainstorm ideas for SBOs (School-Based Option) for next year.  
· Mrs. Kurtzman and Mr. Vanderwalker explained what types of options can be created for a staff vote.
 
Parent update by Mrs. Ponce 
· Mrs. Ponce relayed how parents can access information about New York State’s HEAP benefits and Nutrition Programs.
· Mr. Swift clarified how to direct parents who have questions which are not on the school level such as Food Benefits.
· Mrs. Ponce announced the PTA meeting taking place at 6:00pm on this date.
 
Student Update by Arianye Puello
· Arianye agreed that the transition into the spring has been a smooth one.
· Arianye was excited to inform the committee about the creation of a debate club.  

Mrs. Esposito presented the Title I report:
· The idea of Parent Workshops was presented as a way to spend Title 1 money. 
· Tentative ideas for workshops include: navigating pupil path via the computer and the phone app, résumé writing, and job skills.
· An idea was shared to create an SEL survey which could be designed to gauge parent interests.

· Mrs. Esposito inquired about College Workshops.

· Mrs. Callahan presented information about: upcoming College workshops, Town Hall meetings, a possible SAT prep course, and a possible College and Career Club for next year.
· Mrs. Callahan shared the work that she and the Guidance Department conduct to find the right college and program that best fists our students.

New Business:
· Mr. Swift explained the difference between the DPAC (District Parent Advisory Council) and PAC (Parent Advisory Council) for Title I.
· Mrs. Hightower inquired about future Cultural Events and having them carry over to next year.

· Mr. Vanderwalker shared ideas about creating structures for continual initiatives throughout the school year between the academics and student events.

 Adjournment at 5:41 pm 
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